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ST. COLM’S HIGH SCHOOL

HOMEWORK POLICY

In St. Colm’s homework is seen as an integral part of each department and we believe it plays an important part in promoting pupil achievement and progress.

We believe that homework gives parents an insight into the work being done in school and allows them to get involved in helping their child’s learning; it provides a link between the home and the school – it is a way of keeping in touch.

We believe that homework should be meaningful and set according to the ability of our pupils; therefore, teachers use their professional judgement as to the length and type of homework set.  In doing so we try to ensure that homeworks set for higher achieving pupils are more demanding and those set for pupils with Special Education Needs reflect their ability to cope at home.

Homework will arise mainly from work which has gone on in class but it can also be used as preparation for the following day’s work.

Homework can take many forms e.g.

· Learning keywords, facts;

· Writing up work done in class;

· Reading from a variety of sources e.g. magazines, newspapers, books, computer software;

· Written assignments as part of final coursework;

· Revision – to supplement and reinforce work done;

· Drawing – maps, sketches, diagrams, objects;

· Carrying out investigations and/or interviews;

· Collecting information and/or objects from a variety of sources;

· Preparatory work e.g. notes, spider diagrams, reading;

· Writing evaluations of work done etc.

Pupils should be given ample time at the end of each period to record homework tasks in their homework diaries.

Teachers who use the same exercise book for homework and classwork should ask pupils to indicate clearly which is which.

Teachers should keep a record of homeworks set for each class and have a means of recording whether homeworks are completed or not.

Parents are expected to sign their child’s planner each week which will also be signed by the Form Tutor on a regular basis.

MARKING OF HOMEWORK

Pupils should receive constructive feedback about homework where a balance is struck between acknowledging what is good and pointing out what could be made better i.e. pupils should learn about their achievement and progress through our marking and find encouragement in our comments.

Secretarial errors should be marked in accordance with whole-school policy and our whole-school policy on Presentation of Work should be adhered to.

FAILURE TO HAND IN HOMEWORK/COURSEWORK

Teachers should:

· Check for note of explanation from parent;

· If no note is available complete entry in SIMS for Form Tutor records;

· Use sanctions as appropriate;

· Arrange for homework to be done before next lesson;

· Refer persistent offenders to Head of Department who will liaise with the Form Tutor and contact parents as appropriate.


Our aim is to ensure that homework matters 

and is seen as valuable by

 teachers, pupils and parents.

